BOARD OF INTERMEDIATE AND SECONDARY EDUCATION, MULTAN.

Instructions for Marking for SSC (9^{TH} Class) Supply Examination 2017. ENGLISH (New Course)

General Instructions For Subjective Part (Group - I)

- **Q.2** Each and every correct, precise and meaningful answer must be awarded fully. Answer should be relative and appropriate to the concerned question.
- Q.3 Meaningful, idiomatic, clear diction and correct translation into Urdu of any two of three paragraphs must be awarded fully. If any student belonging to English Medium institution writes the paragraph into simple English, he may be awarded encouraging marks.
- Q.4 Creative, self descriptive and capsule summary with impressive and elevated words must be awarded maximum.

FOR STANZA:-

Name of Poet: William Wordsworth 1/2 mark, Name of Poem: Daffodils 1/2 mark, Context: 1 mark, Correct paraphrase 3 marks.

Q.5 Each grammatically correct sentence should be given full credit.

Q.6 For Letter:

Address: 1 mark, Date: 1 mark, Salutation: 1 Mark, Body: 4 marks, Subscription: 1 mark

Body of the letter with idiomatic and sublime expression including relevant material must be awarded maximum. Letter with irrelevant body may be awarded 'Zero' as a whole.

Or <u>Story</u>

Relevant story related with the given moral having good and noble diction and correct sentences may be given maximum award.

Or Dialogue

Maximum Marks must be given for easy, accurate and idiomatic expression.

- Q.7 Each question carries two marks. Correct precise, relevant and to the point answer must be awarded fully.
- Q.8 Correct and idiomatic translation must be given one mark for each sentence. OR meaningful and grammatically ten correct sentences on given topic must be awarded fully marks.
 - i. Akbar has been learning tables for many hours.
 - ii. He was running fast.
 - iii. He had been writing a letter for an hour.
 - iv. She will tell the lesson daily.
 - v. The Rickshaw is not coming towards this side/direction.
 - vi. These women have no ornaments.
 - vii. Aslam buys new shoes on Eid.
 - viii. It is very hot today.
- Q.9 Each correct sentence must be given one mark.
 - i. The dog has not been beaten by her.
 - ii. He will write a letter.
 - iii. Why was the boy being beaten by them?
 - iv. My books were taken by him.
 - v. Milk is used by us for making cheese.

Marsond Muzaffar And

BOARD OF INTERMEDIATE AND SECONDARY EDUCATION, MULTAN.
Instructions for Marking for SSC (9TH Class) Supply Examination 2017.
ENGLISH (New Course)

General Instructions For Subjective Part (Group - II)

- Q.2 Each and every correct, precise and meaningful answer must be awarded fully. Answer should be relative and appropriate to the concerned question.
- Q.3 Meaningful, idiomatic, clear diction and correct translation into Urdu of any two of three paragraphs must be awarded fully. If any student belonging to English Medium institution writes the paragraph into simple English, he may be awarded encouraging marks.
- Q.4 Creative, self descriptive and capsule summary with impressive and elevated words must be awarded maximum.

FOR STANZA:-

Name of Poet: Robert Frost . 1/2 mark,
Name of Poem: Stopping by Woods on a Snowy Evening 1/2 mark,
Context: 1 mark, Correct paraphrase 3 marks.

Q.5 Each grammatically correct sentence should be given full credit.

Q.6 For Letter:

tl

in

re

u:

R

m

te

18

et

6

tc

st

lo

n fu

id

be

ni

th

91

00

CI

1e

e.

ei

or

Address: 1 mark, Date: 1 mark, Salutation: 1 Mark, Body: 4 marks, Subscription: 1 mark

Body of the letter with idiomatic and sublime expression including relevant material must be awarded maximum. Letter with irrelevant body may be awarded 'Zero' as a whole.

Or Story

Relevant story related with the given moral having good and noble diction and correct sentences may be given maximum award.

Or <u>Dialogue</u>

Maximum Marks must be given for easy, accurse and idiomatic expression.

- Q.7 Each question carries two marks. Correct precise, relevant and to the point answer must be awarded fully.
- Q.8 Correct and idiomatic translation must be given one mark for each sentence. OR meaningful and grammatically ten correct sentences on given topic must be awarded fully marks.
 - i. Do you teach English to the 10th Class.?
 - ii. It is drizzling.
 - iii. You have not accepted my application.
 - iv. Novels are not taught in the schools.
 - v. Were they beautifying the cities? OR Were they making the cities beautiful?
 - vi. You had been writing/composing an essay for three days.
 - vii. They will go for a walk in the morning.
 - viii. The children will not be weeping.
- Q.9 Each correct sentence must be given one mark.
 - I have been given a gold medal by the Board. OR A gold medal has been given to me by the Board.
 - ii. The boy was praised by him for his courage.
 - iii. She was teaching the students.
 - iv. The House is being bought by them
 - v. The boy makes the picture.

1

Paper Code		
Number:	1017	

2017 (S)

Roll No:

SSC PART-I (9th CLASS)

ENGLISH (COMPULSORY) (NEW COURSE)
TIME ALLOWED: 20 Minutes

OBJECTIVE

GROUP-I

MAXIMUM MARKS: 19

Note: You have four choices for each objective type question as A, B, C and D. The choice which you think is correct, fill that circle in front of that question number. Use marker or pen to fill the circles. Cutting or filling two or more circles will result in zero mark in that question. Attempt as many questions as given in objective type question paper and leave others blank. No credit will be awarded in case BUBBLES are not filled. Do not solve question on this sheet of OBJECTIVE PAPER. Q.No.1

.No.1	ES are not fined. Do not	soive question on thi	s sheet of Objective i	AI EK.
(1)	Choose the correct form The court verdic		he bubbles sheet.	5
	(A) give	(B) gave	(C) will give	(D) have given
(2)	It since last night.			
	(A) rains	(B) rained	(C) raining	(D) had been raining
(3)	I was making tea when th	ne door bell		
	(A) ring	(B) rings	(C) rang	(D) has rung
(4)	The earth around t	he sun.		
	(A) revolve	(B) revolves	(C) revolved	(D) has revolved
(5)	These mangoes th	e market by April.		
	(A) reach	(B) reached	(C) have reached	(D) will have reached
(6)	Choose the word with co	orrect spellings and f (B) Enarmty		4 (D) Enormty
(7)	(A) Interiar	(B) Interior	(C) Intiriar	(D) Intirior
(8)	(A) Exsessivly	(B) Excessivly	(C) Exsessively	(D) Excessively
(9)	(A) Commendable	(B) Commundable	(C) Comendable	(D) Comundable
		ning of the underline	d words and fill up the bu	abbles sheet. 5
(10)	Keep up your morale. (A) Wealth Apparently means:-	(B) Voice	(C) Section	(D) Self-esteem
	(A) As it appears	(B) Boldly	(C) Bravely	(D) Slowly
(12)	Recruit means:- (A) Sad	(B) Arrest	(C) Reply	(D) Employ
(13)	Queer means:- (A) Happy	(B) Strange	(C) Weak	(D) Powerful
(14)	The students are all gea (A) Ready	(B) Silent	(C) Motivated	(D) Keen
(15)	Choose the correct option She was singing at a con-		mar and fill up the bubble underlined word is:-	es sheet. 5
(13)	(A) Adverb of manner		e (C) Adverb of time	(D) Adverb of frequency
(16)	I like to see a face with a		underlined word is:-	(-)
, ,	(A) Noun Phrase	(B) Verb Phrase	(C) Adjective Phrase	(D) Adverb Phrase
(17)	Ali ran quickly.	The second second	underlined word is:-	
,	(A) Noun	(B) Verb	(C) Adverb	(D) Adjective
(18)	Most of us take life for	granted. The sentence	e is:-	900 000 000
	(A) Simple	(B) Compound	(C) Complex	(D) Optative
(19)	The boy <u>laughs</u> loudly.	* 5	underlined word is:-	ಪ್ರಚ ಹೆಚ
www.mor/2019677	(A) Transitive Verb		b (C) Helping Verb	(D) Linking Verb
	0552 5550	0EC 25	50 (55) (15) \$50 (40) 540 405 405	378 15

D	0 1	
Paper	Coa	е

Number:

1012

2017 (S)

Roll No

Roll No:

SSC PART-I (9th CLASS)

	ISH (COMPULSORY) ALLOWED: 20 Minutes			<mark>OUP-II</mark> KIMUM MARKS: 1	19
Note: Y	You have four choices for correct, fill that circle in f	each objective type	question as A, B, C and	d D. The choice which	h you
as given	or filling two or more circ in objective type question ES are not filled. Do not	paper and leave otl	hers blank. No credit v	will be awarded in cas	
Q.110.1	Choose the correct form	of verb and fill up	the bubbles sheet.		5
(1)	The sun in the wes	t.			
	(A) were setting	(B) setting	(C) have set	(D) sets	
(2)	He in the sun for a	an hour.			
	(A) has been standing	(B) have been stand	ling (C) is standing	(D) was standing	
(3)	The Quaid-e-Azam	very hard.			
	(A) works	(B) worked	(C) is working	(D) have worked	
(4)	I to airport when I	saw her.			
	(A) have gone	(B) am going	(C) was going	(D) goes	
(5)	She before the par	ty began.			
	(A) were leaving	(B) had left	(C) have left	(D) leave	
(6)	Choose the word with co (A) Petriotissm	rrect spellings and (B) Patriatizm	fill up the bubbles shee (C) Petriatizm	et. (D) Patriotism	4
(7)	(A) Audiense	(B) Audaence	(C) Audience	(D) Audence	
(8)	(A) Aptitude	(B) Apttitude	(C) Eptitude	(D) Aptetud	
(9)	(A) Nauralegy	(B) Neurology	(C) Newralogy	(D) Niurolagy	
11 22	Choose the correct mean	ing of the underline	ed words and fill up th	e bubbles sheet.	5
(10)	Vindictive means:- (A) Text The students are all gea	(B) Delicate	(C) Revengeful	(D) Experiment	
	(A) Weak	(B) Tired	(C) Silent	(D) Ready	
(12)	Keep up your morale. (A) Wealth The little birds are pipin	(B) Self esteem	(C) Ready	(D) Voice	
(13)	(A) Twittering	(B) Crying	(C) Weeping	(D) Yelling	
(14)	We should <u>face</u> it brave (A) Repair	ly to save the honour (B) Cope with	r of Pakistan and Islam. (C) Correct	(D) Scared	
(15)	Choose the correct option Some are born great.		nmar and fill up the buned word is a/an p		5
	(A) Reflexive	(B) Possessive	(C) Personal	(D) Indefinite	
(16)	Tree branches were cove	red with blanket of s	now. The underlined	words are example of _	
	(A) Metaphor	(B) Simile	(C) Alliteration	(D) Adverb	
(17)	The floors are covered w	rith carpets. The unc	derlined word is an anto	nym of	
	(A) Spread	(B) Exposed	(C) Stretched	(D) Enclosed	
(18)	He failed because he did	not work. The	e underlined clause is ac	lverb clause of	
	(A) Time	(B) Place	(C) Reason	(D) Manner	

The moment which is lost is lost for ever.

(B) Relative

(19)

(A) Reflexive

(C) Indefinite

The underlined word is a/an _____ pronoun.

(D) Possessive

2017 (S)

SSC PART-I (9th CLASS)

ENGLISH (COMPULSORY) (NEW COURSE) TIME ALLOWED: 2.10 Hours

GROUP-I

Roll No.

MAXIMUM MARKS: 56

SUBJECTIVE NOTE: - Write same question number and its part number on answer book, as given in the question paper.

SECTION-I

2.		Answer any five of the following questions.	
	(i)	What was the first revelation?	(ii) Who offers sacrifice for the country?
	(iii)	What are the two major means of communication?	(iv) Why was Hazrat Abu Quhafa(R A) wo

(v) What was the Quaid's concept of our nation?

For what purpose does a heavy iron chain hang there? (vii) How do you define noise pollution? (vi)

How do you get an impression that Helen Keller was a great admirer of nature? (viii)

SECTION-II

Translate any two of the following paragraphs into Urdu:-

4+4

Patriotism gives people the strength and courage to safeguard the interest of the country and nation. For a patriot the sovereignty, integrity and honour of the country are supreme values on which no compromise can be made.

The royal room is situated at the south east corner. It has its own pulpit that used to be (b) decorated with jade and roses. The Blue Mosque has six minarets. Four minarets stand one

each at the four corners of the mosque.

Drug addiction is a common problem all over the world today. There are many forms of (c) drug addiction, but the most dangerous of all is the absolute dependence on it. Long-term use of drugs causes permanent mental and physical sickness. The more dangerous a substance is used the more risky it becomes.

Alternative question for Foreign/English medium candidates.

Re-write the above any two paragraphs in simple English.

Write down the summary of the poem "Stopping by Woods on a Snowy Evening" 4. by Robert Frost.

5

5

8

Paraphrase the following lines into simple English with reference to the context.

For oft, when on my couch I lie In vacant or in pensive mood,

They flash upon that inward eye

Which is the bliss of solitude:

And then my heart with pleasure fills,

And dances with the daffodils.

5. Use any Five of the following words/phrases/idioms in your own sentences: -(ii) Sacrifice

(i) Ignorance (v) Fall a prey

(vi) Request

(iii) A click away (vii) To keep an eye

(iv) Resolute

Write a letter to your friend requesting him to lend you some books. OR

(viii) Companion

Write a story with the moral "All that glitters is not gold" OR Write a dialogue between a teacher and a student about coming late for school.

7. Read the following passage carefully and answer the questions given at the end: -Musa was in Chief Command, and the gates were in his charge. They had been barred when

the Christians came in view; but Musa threw them open. "Our bodies," he said, "will bar the gates." The young men were kindled by such words, and when he told them, "We have nothing to fight for but the ground we stand on; and without that we are without a home or a country", they were ready to die with him. With such a leader, the Moorish cavaliers performed feats of bravery in the plain which divided the camp from the city.

Questions: - (i) Who was the Chief Commander and what was in his charge?

(ii) When were the gates barred?

(iii) Who threw them open?

(iv) What did Musa say?

(v) What divided the city from the camp?

8. Translate any five of the following sentences into English.

(iv) وہ ہرروز سبق سنائے گی۔ (iii) وہ ایک گھنٹے سے خط لکھ رہا تھا۔ (i) اکبرکئی گھنٹے سے پہاڑے یادکررہا ہے۔ (ii) وہ تیز دوڑر ہاتھا۔ (II) وہ بیر دور رہا ھا۔ (IV) وہ ایک سے سے حط تھور ہا ھا۔ (IV) وہ بر روز بن سنا نے کی (Vi) وہ بر روز بن سنا نے کی (Vi) اِن عورتوں کے پاس زیور نہیں ہیں۔ (Vi) اسلم عید پر نئے جوتے خرید تا ہے۔ (V) رکشہ اس طرف نہیں آرہا ہے۔

(Alternative question for Foreign/English Medium candidates only)

Write ten sentences about "My School".

9. Change the voice of the following sentences:-

(i) She has not beaten the dog. (ii) A letter will be written by him. (iii) Why were they beating the boy?

(iv) He took away my books. (v) We use milk for making cheese.

5-2017(S)-1500 (MULTAN)

Roll No.

*****		~~
ENGLISH	(COMPUL	SORY)

(NEW COURSE)

GROUP-II

TIME ALLOWED: 2.10 Hours

2.

SUBJECTIVE

SSC PART-I (9th CLASS)

MAXIMUM MARKS: 56

NOTE: - Write same question number and its part number on answer book, as given in the question paper.

SECTION-I

10

Answer any five of the following questions.

In whose reign the construction of the Sultan Ahmad Masjid was completed?

(i) (ii) What is an ICU in a hospital?

(iii) How is use of technology causing noise pollution?

(iv) How do you get an impression that Helen Keller was a great admirer of Nature?

What are the qualities of a patriot? (vi) How does media provide entertainment? (v)

How did Hazrat Asma رضى الله تعالى عنها console her grandfather? (vii)

What did Hazrat Ayesha رضى الله تعالى عنها say about the life of the Rasool وصلى الله عليه وآلبه وسلما

SECTION-II

Translate any two of the following paragraphs into Urdu:-3.

The preparation for this journey was made at the house of Hazrat Abu Bakr Siddique رضى الله تعالىء نه Hazrat Asma رضى الله تعالى عنها rendered useful services in this regard. She prepared food for this journey.

She tied the food on the camel back with her own belt as nothing else could be found. The masjid has a spacious forecourt surrounded by a continuous vaulted arcade. It has

(b) ablution facilities on both sides. In the centre there is a fountain which is rather small in contrast with the magnitude of the courtyard.

The next day-the second day of sight. I should arise with the dawn and see the thrilling (c) miracle by which night is transformed into day. I should behold with awe the magnificent panorama of life with which the sun awakens the sleeping earth.

Alternative question for Foreign/English medium candidates.

Re-write the above any two paragraphs in simple English.

Write down the summary of the poem "Daffodils" by William Wordsworth.

5

OR

Paraphrase the following lines into simple English with reference to the context.

The woods are lovely, dark and deep,

But I have promises to keep,

And miles to go before I sleep,

And miles to go before I sleep.

Use any Five of the following words/phrases/idioms in your own sentences: -

5

(i) Influential

(ii) Demolish (iii) Nationalism

(iv) Global Village

(viii) Man in the street (v) Geared up (vi) Reveal (vii) Gave away

Write a letter to your father requesting him to send you some extra funds for payment of hostel dues. OR 8 Write a story with the moral "Once a liar, always a liar."

Write a dialogue between a tailor and a customer.

7. Read the following passage carefully and answer the questions given at the end: -

10

5

5

A man is known by the company he keeps. A good student should avoid the company of those who keep playing all the time. Many students miss their classes and seldom do their homework because some other fellow students do the same. There are hardworking students also who work while others play. They know when to study and when to play. They play when it is time to play. They enjoy the games of their choice because they know that playing games is essential for health. A sick student is not so quick in learning his lesson as a healthy one.

Questions: - (i) What kind of company should a good student keep?

(ii) Why do some students miss their classes?

(iii) Why do good students enjoy good health?

(v) Where does the success of a student lie? (iv) Why are games necessary for students?

8. Translate any five of the following sentences into English.

(i) کیا آپ دسویں جماعت کوانگریزی پڑھاتے ہیں؟ (ii) بوندابا ندی ہورہی ہے۔ (iv) سکولوں میں ناول نہیں پڑھائے جاتے ہیں۔ (v) کیاوہ شہر کوخوبصورت بنارہے تھے؟ (vi) تم تین دن مے ضمون لکھ رہے تھے۔

(vii) وہ صبح سیر کوجا ئیں گے۔ (viii) بخیمین رور ہے ہوں گے۔

(Alternative question for Foreign/English Medium candidates only)

Write ten sentences about "A River in Flood".

9. Change the voice of the following sentences:-(i) The board has given me a gold medal.

(ii) He praised the boy for his courage.

(iii) The students were being taught by her.

(iv) They are buying this house.

(v) The picture is made by the boy.

7-2017(S)-1500 (MULTAN)

BOARD OF INTERMEDIATE AND SECONDARY EDUCATION

MULTAN Supply

Nam Grou	e of Sul	bject st	ENL!	3H
Q. Nos.	Paper Code	Paper Code	Paper Code	Paper Code
	1011	1013	1015	1017
1.	D	C	D	C
2.	C	В	C	P
3.	\mathcal{D}	D	B	C
4.	C	D C	DC	B
5.	B	D	C	
6.	A	B	B	DC
7.	A	A	B	B
8.	В	A		B
9.	В	B	A	A
10.	A	D	A	D
11.	D	B	D	A
12.	A	A	B	D
13.	D	P	A	B
14.	B	A	D	
15.	B	C	C	В
16.	B	A	C	C
17.	C	B	A	C
18.	В С С	B	B	A
19.	A	C	B	A B C C A B
			U. Service	

20.

0	Paper	Paper	Paper	Paper
Q. Nos.	Code	Code	Code	Code
1405.	1012	1014	1016	1018
1.	D	C	B	A
2.	A	B	C	8
3.	B	D	B	C
4.	C	A	D	B
5.	B	B	A	B C B D C A
6.	D	B	A	C
7.	B D C	D	B	A
8.	A	C	D	B
9.	B	A	A B D C	8
10.	C	A	B	D
11.	D	B	A	B
12.	B	BC		A
13.	A	D	C	B
i4.	B	B	D	C
15.	2	C	B	A
!6.	A	B	B C D B C	A B C A B C
17.	B	D	B	C
18.	C	A	\mathcal{D}	B
19.	B	B	A	D
20.			11	

سرميفيكيك بابت تقيح سواليدير چيا ماركنگ Key

	PARED & CHECKED BY Name Name Designation See See See See See See See See See Se	on Institution Mobile No.	Signature.
-2-	Masood Muzaffer SST	Gout Madel H/s Shangeland	And
3_	Shagufla malix SS	GGHSS/Kehhar Pacca.	Charles
